
 

ANGUS COUNCIL 
 
MINUTE of HYBRID MEETING of the DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT REVIEW COMMITTEE held 
in the Town and County Hall, Forfar on Tuesday 17 September 2024 at 12.06pm. 
 
Present: Councillors BILL DUFF, CHRIS BEATTIE, HEATHER DORAN, GAVIN NICOL and 

TOMMY STEWART. 
 

Councillor DUFF Convener, in the Chair. 
 

Prior to the commencement of business, the Convener apologised for the delay in starting the 
meeting due to technical difficulties. 

 
1. APOLOGIES 

 
Apologies for absence were intimated on behalf of Councillors Brenda Durno and Ian McLaren 
with Councillor Tommy Stewart substituting for Councillor McLaren. 
 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/STATEMENTS OF TRANSPARENCY 
 
There were no declarations of interest or statements of transparency made. 
 

3. MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 
 The minute of meeting of this Committee of 4 September 2024 was approved as a correct 

record and signed by the Convener. 
 
4. LAND 200M NORTH EAST OF CARMYLLIE HALL, CARMYLLIE 
 
 There was submitted Report No 279/24 by the Director of Legal, Governance & Change 

detailing an application for a review of the decision taken by the planning authority in respect 
of the refusal of planning permission for proposed use of land from agricultural and erection of 
crematorium and associated works, application No 23/00268/FULL, at Land 200m North East 
of Carmyllie Hall, Carmyllie. 

 
The Committee heard from the Convener who advised that, in terms of the Town and Country 
Planning (Schemes of Delegation and Local Review Procedure) (Scotland) Regulations 2013, 
a procedural matter had been highlighted whereby officers considered it appropriate to 
withdraw Report No 279/24.  The application for review would be re-submitted to a future 
meeting of this Committee. 

 
 The Committee agreed to note the position. 
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